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Week of December 18th, 2023 

 

Campus Entry/Exit Gate Issues – and a Change 
 

We continue to have on-going issues with staff speeding at/around the Entrance & Exit Gate area – there are also the continued 

comments (from some) about how stupid our process is, the entrance gate makes them late, etc.  The gate process – and speed limits – is 

for the safety of those who live and work at the campus.     
 

Although not directly related to the gate area, upcoming changes in Campus Outings will have some additional checks being done at the 

gate as Staff/Individuals leave & return to campus.  It is important that you understand that the staff at the gate will be doing these 

checks which may cause a delay in traffic.  Saying that the gate (or these checks) make you late isn’t exactly correct – you just need to 

adjust your time. 

AbSSLC News @ Home! 
 

 
 

Christmas Lane 2023 
 

The 34th edition of Christmas 

Lane runs through Saturday 

(12/23) with all of the 

inside/outside exhibits (and 

Santa) with the 24th-26th being 

outside lights only as Santa is 

(a) delivering presents and (b) 

recuperating from a long 

Christmas season.    
 

Don’t let this time go by 

without making some amazing 

family memories! 

Scan the QR Code above or click 

this link to receive the AbSSLC 

News in your home email! 

Don’t let a Scam Ruin your Christmas! 
 

 

See Something | Say Something 

https://www.absslc.org/news/absslc-news-email-list-sign-up/
https://www.absslc.org/news/absslc-news-email-list-sign-up/


Shout Outs! 
  

Activity Center 6390 would like to give a shout out to 

Bobby Caskey in housekeeping! He has gone above 

and beyond with cleaning the center! He always has a 

smile on his face when we see him and we really 

appreciate that! Thank you Bobby! 

 

Shout Out to everyone that participated & enjoyed 

the 111th Annual Christmas Parade on Friday!   

Parades are always a huge hit but it takes everyone 

to make it work! 

 

 

 

Shout Out! 
 

Have you seen someone do the above & beyond 
or just want to recognize great work?   
 
It’s easy to do a Shout Out! 
 

• “Reply” to any of the update texts you receive 
through the AskAdmin Text Group 

• Email Jeff Goza with their name and your 
comments 

• Text their name and your comments to 
325.370.4525 

 

Let’s Shout Out and recognize others! 
 

 

Employee of the Year - Maintenance 

Buddy Lindsey 
 

 
(l to r) Doug King, Buddy Lindsey & Kenny Dry 

 

Buddy Lindsey was selected as the 2023 

Maintenance Department Employee of the Year at 

a recent luncheon.  As described in the award 

presentation, Buddy is one who will help anyone, 

at anytime and do anything asked.  He is and 

should be an inspiration to all. 

 

Congratulations Buddy! 

 

 


